Bendigo Mountain Bike Club General Committee Meeting – 24.07.2017 Presidents Report



Projects

Pavilion/Shelter is nearing completion. A massive thankyou to the Russell Parsons team for their great work on this community project! I can't wait to see it finished and make use of it for the upcoming women's event. I have already had people asking me about the shelter so it is already having an impact on our presence in Spring Gully.



Other Community Feedback

A work colleague this week who had friends visiting from near the You Yangs took them riding on the green loop at Spring Gully. Their friends were very impressed and really enjoyed the difference of experience that it provided for them. They suggested it was a great everyday riding trail whereas the You Yangs is either too intense or too easy.

We know it's a great track but we should take a deal of satisfaction from this type of feedback. Well done everyone!

MTBA Items

Draft letter to MTBA regarding mass participation licencing has been circulated for comments before sending. Any further comments?

Additional Sponsorship

I have been asked to put forward a proposal to e+ architecture for some sponsorship associated with the shelter. To be discussed later in agenda.

Social Rides

These seem to be going well with another 11 attendees last week plus Jason and Myself. A couple of first timers to Spring Gully and good to see a few juniors turning up. I enjoyed showing people our trails, explaining aspects of trail design and letting them know about the master plan along the way. I am looking forward to the next one.

Rim Martin